

Executive Committee

Muffy Schladensky PresidentCameron Bean President-elect George E. "Tripp" Wade, III Immediate Past President Olivia Pennington, Secretary Chuck McDaniel, Treasurer Will Burgin Mattie Hall Jim Livingston Matt Massey Ellie Fober Judy Tucker Vice Presidents John M. Sheftall Ed Burdeshaw Virginia Peebles Bennie Newroth

Directors Emeriti Board of Directors

Craig Burgess Nancy Burgin Andy Carpenter Jennie Hannay Lilian Pat Jones Sean M. Knox Thomas P. McKenna Blake N. Melton Gordy Pease Tyler Pritchard Dr. Amanda Rees GwenDolyn Ruff A.J. Senior John Teeples Willie Wells Christopher Walker Amy Ward

Ex-Officio Members

Elizabeth Barker Pam Hodge Carolyn Mull Brian Sillitto Len Williams

Advisors to the Board

Jack C. Goldfrank The Honorable Calvin Smyre Sam Wellborn J. Edward Sprouse Dr. Robert Wright

Staff

Julio A. Portillo
Executive Director
Hallie Fivecoat
Development Manager
Kelley Watts*
Accounts, Donor and
Finance Manager
Bitsy Dedwylder*
MBA and Marketing
Manager
Sara Carver*
Executive Administrative
Assistant
*Part-time

October 21, 2020

Consolidated Government of Columbus-Muscogee County Attention: Members of our City Council

Dear Councilors,

On behalf of the MidTown, Inc. Board of directors, I am writing you to express our opposition to the proposed rezoning of the property located at 1700 10th Avenue from RO (Residential-Office) to GC (General Commercial). We agree with the denial recommendations from the Planning Advisory Commission, as the rezoning and addition of a gas station/convenience store in that location is inconsistent with the City's Comprehensive Plan and Future Land Use.

Apart from a few medical office buildings, most of that block and the adjacent blocks to the east are residential. While Synovus customers came and went throughout the day, the branch operated within regular business hours (9:00 A.M to 5:00 P.M.). We assume the gas station/convenience store hours will be much longer, increasing traffic and noise throughout the night in what is primarily a quiet neighborhood. In addition, the building in question lies just a half a mile from the Liberty Gas Station on Talbotton Road, and a mere two tenths of a mile from the Shell Station on 12th Avenue. There seems to be no need for another gas station/convenience store with two others in such close proximity.

We understand that the addition of a gas station/convenience store will initially benefit the City's revenue tax base. We contend, however, that the increase in tax revenue will be tremendously offset by tenants and homeowners fleeing the area, due to the destabilizing effects gas and convenience stores have to nearby neighborhoods. The resulting blight is something our city -including MidTown- does not need.

Our mission is to sustain and enhance the neighborhoods and businesses in MidTown. We do not believe rezoning that property to allow for yet another gas station and convenience store will do either.

We appreciate you taking our position about this matter into consideration.

Sincerely,

Muffy Schladensky

Mully Schlodensky

President

Julio A. Portillo Executive Director